
 

SOUTH WAIRARAPA DISTRICT COUNCIL  

20 SEPTEMBER 2017 

   
 

AGENDA ITEM C9 

 

TOURISM INFRASTRUCTURE FUND 

APPLICATION 
   
 

Purpose of Report 

To inform Councillors of the Tourism Infrastructure Fund Application  

Recommendations 

Officers recommend that the Council: 

1. Receive the information.  

2. Approve the lodgement of the Tourism Infrastructure Fund 
Application totalling $202,000. 

3. Approve funding, if the application is successful, of $110,000 from 
the district property reserve and / or Asset Realisation reserve.  

1. Executive Summary  

The Government created a Tourism Infrastructure Fund to assist local 
authorities meet the infrastructural needs of the growing tourist numbers. 

The Minister issues a priorities statement for each funding round, priorities 
for this round are: 

“The highest priority in Round one will be given to projects that 
demonstrate immediate need for additional tourism related infrastructure in 
order to meet current visitor demand” 

2. Background 

For quite some time, our coastal infrastructure has been under pressure 
from both local, and overseas, visitor numbers. Visitation has increased 
significantly over the last few years. 

 

We have cobbled together solutions using portaloos, which while reasonably 
effective, are certainly not the best longer term solution.  



3. Discussion 

Attached as Appendix 1 is the application and supporting documentation. 

This application outlines the proposed program. We may be able to adjust 

this slightly as we investigate the proposals further. 

For example, the current facility at White Rock was not inspected and may 
actually be quite serviceable (just need a spruce – up?), in which case we 

could transfer that proposal to Lake Ferry (for example). The proposal 
concentrated on areas of most need, that didn’t have adequate facilities. 

The window of opportunity, once the Minister had announced her priorities 
was four weeks which meant the application had to be put together quickly, 
and full consideration of all aspects was not achievable. A further 

complicating factor was that we were applying for multiple projects. 

One pleasing aspect was how quickly letters of support were received. 

In particular, the partnership we have with the Department of Conservation 
is useful in ensuring our visitors have a consistent experience along our 
coastlines. 

This funding is required to assist in accelerating the projects as described. It 
would take a number of years to fund these from our existing funding 

streams. The sale of the Old Stella Bull Park in Greytown has certainly freed 
up some underutilised resource, which was not previously available to us. 

3.1 Consultation  

Time did not allow for full consultation; however projects such as those 
described have been discussed for some time.  

The letters of support indicate that there is general approval from the 
respective areas. 

3.2 Financial Considerations 

No financial implications as sufficient funding is now available. 

4. Appendices 

Appendix 1 – Application to the Tourism Infrastructure Fund 

 

 

Contact Officer: Paul Crimp, Chief Executive Officer  
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